Evaluation Committee Minutes

Wednesday December 1, 2010 Meeting

12:30 pm -1:30 pm

Faculty Members Present: Sharon Sutherland, Lynette Macfarlan, Laurie Walsh, David Ellefsen, Karen Martin  Excused: John Cashell

Department chairs rejected the initial percentage ranges that the Evaluation Committee recommended. It was determined that the percentage range for the Excellent rating was too high and would be difficult for tenure-track faculty to achieve (Note: All tenure-track faculty must receive an Excellent in teaching).  Lynette  and Laurie will meet with Frank Daniels and Xunming Du to discuss criterion based percentage ranges. They will report back to the committee and Department Chairs in January of 2011. 

Sharon Sutherland will contact David Freistroffer to see what assistance the Personnel Committee needs from the Evaluation Committee to move forward with the tenure-track policies and procedures.

David Ellefson and Sharon Sutherland have been working on the Tenured Non/Teaching Staff Evaluations. The evaluation changes are modeled after the Faculty Comprehensive Evaluation System.  The evaluation changes will be presented to Faculty Senate in late spring of 2011. 

The written comments from the IDEA Student Rating Form for adjunct faculty will be reviewed by Department Chairs. Interested Center Directors are encouraged to contact Department Chairs regarding Adjunct Faculty evaluation outcomes. 

Lynette Macfarlan and Laurie Walsh are continuing to work on the policies and procedures for the evaluation system. They will present an in-service Evaluation workshop on February 25th. 

Submitted by Committee Chairs, Lynette Macfarlan and Sharon Sutherland

